Minutes for the Regular Meeting 
of April 9, 2015

HIGHLAND WATER DISTRICT

PO BOX 158

24602 OLD OWEN RD

MONROE, WA 98272-0158

PHONE (360) 794-6900 FAX (360) 805-0616

E-MAIL  highlandwater@frontier.com
MINUTES FOR THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF HIGHLAND WATER DISTRICT ON THURSDAY, APRIL 9, 2015
Call to order:
Commissioner Stonebridge announced that a quorum of the board was present and called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Commissioners present:
Donovan Sheppard, Richard Johnson, Ted Stonebridge

Staff and Contractors:
Ray Phelps; Susan Forbes, Susan Boyd, Katy Isaksen
Prior Minutes:
The Commissioners reviewed the minutes for the March 12, 2015 meeting. Commissioner Johnson made a motion to approve the minutes as written. Commissioner Sheppard seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

Engineer:

   A. Comp Plan:
The engineer has been in contact with Katy Isaksen to discuss the financial/CIP chapter of the Comp Plan. There was a short discussion. The Comp Plan is being completed.
   B. Rate Study:
Katy Isaksen presented a lot of information to the Board to review. There was a lengthy discussion regarding proposed scenarios and what would be the best way for the District to proceed. There was a discussion on Capital Projects and what time frame they should fit into. Discussion also included the best way to start setting money aside for a major emergency. Katy will take the feedback and make some changes to the proposals for discussion at the next meeting.
Field Supervisor:

A. Usage:
Unaccounted for usage for HWD for March was 12% and for Friar Creek it was 12%. 
B. Flushing:
The Field Supervisor and Assistant have been doing some flushing. There was a short discussion regarding the flushing at the end of Old Owen Rd.
C. Late Notices:
There was a very short discussion on the response to a complain regarding a late notice. The policy was sent to the customer. 
D. Leaks:
Three customers had repaired leaks. They had requested relief from the Commissioners but only one followed through for the meeting. Commissioner Sheppard made a motion to allow relief of the overage charges for February and March for Account 001888002 in the amount of $74.70. Commissioner Johnson seconded the motion and it carried unanimously. The other request were not acted on. Also, a request had come in for a customer that was effected by the fire on 263rd. Use of the hydrant had stirred up the line and she had to use more water in order to flush the lines clear for her house. She asked that the Board remove the extra cost from her bill. Commissioner Sheppard made a motion to allow a $10.00 relief for Account 010728005. Commissioner Stonebridge seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.
E. LOA:
A letter of availability was issued for an empty lot on Florence Acres Rd.
F. PUD:
A rep from PUD had contacted the office to let the District know that they no longer would do Budget billing for commercial meters. Starting in September the meter at the pumps will be billed the actual use. There was a short discussion.

Commissioners:


   A. Financials:
The financials for March were given to the Commissioners to review.

   B. Vacations:
Commissioner Stonebridge will be out of the area on the date of the May 14th meeting. There was some discussion regarding the date and the need for rate study discussion so it was the consensus of the Board to change the meeting to May 12th. A notice will be placed in the paper and on the web site.
   C. Back Deck:
There was a discussion regarding the need to clean and paint the back deck with a product that will help prevent slipping in wet weather. The Field Supervisor will take the necessary steps to do this.
   D. Union:
A letter was received from the Teamsters stating that they accepted the new contract with the District.

   E. UEBT:
There was an Acceptance of the Trust agreement from UEBT for the District participation in health care to go along with the new Union contract. The Secretary of the Board signed the agreement.
   F.MRSC:
The Commissioners previously motioned to join MRSC for use of the small works rosters. The deadline had passed for that period so the date was changed on the agreement to a current date for the new deadline for joining. The Secretary of the Board signed the updated agreement.

   G. 2014 FS:
The Commissioners were given the Financial Statement for 2014 to review. The Accountant had also prepared mapping to show where the figures were compiled from. They went through the statement and there was some discussion. Commissioner Johnson made a motion to accept and approve the 2014 Financial Statement as prepared by the accountant. Commissioner Sheppard seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

Vouchers:
Commissioner Sheppard made a motion to approve vouchers 5072 through 5083 in the amount of $36,589.47. Commissioner Johnson seconded the motion and it carried unanimously. Commissioner Sheppard made a motion to approve payroll for April in the amount of $15,283.44. Commissioner Johnson seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

Next meeting:
The next regular meeting will be held on Tuesday; May 12, 2015 at 7p.m. at the District office at 24602 Old Owen Rd, Monroe, WA 98272.

Concluded:
The meeting was concluded at 10:04pm April 9, 2015.
Approved:
May 12, 2015


   Attended__ Absent__


Ted Stonebridge, President



   Attended__ Absent__


Richard Johnson, Vice-President



   Attended__ Absent__


Donovan Sheppard, Secretary
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